
HENA 2012 Annual Meeting and End-of-Summer Picnic 
2012 Group Leaders:  Bob Carlson & Mary Jo Lusnak 

Sept. 15th 2012 
 

HENA website:   http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/longmont/hena/ 
 
HENA email distribution:  CO_HENA@yahoogroups.com   

Send your request to join the email list to mjlusnak@yahoo.com 
 
 

Short Meeting Topics 
1.  2012 Accomplishments 

a. Worked with Parks Dept. on the new playground which was built based on HENA neighbor 
Colette Lottor-Jacobi’s design from several years ago. 

b. Applied for and received a $3400 grant from the City of Longmont to add additional 
playground elements to the new train-themed playground 

c. Applied for and received a $400 grant from the City of Longmont to fund the annual meeting 
and picnic 

d. Participated in various Longmont civic committees 
i. Monthly NGLA Meetings (Neighborhood Group Leaders Assn.) 
ii. Alleyway Improvement Plan 
iii. 1st & Main Transit Station Master Plan 

e. Lead and participate in the City’s Adopt-A-Park program for Collyer Park 
f. Successful neighborhood yard sale in August  (Organized by the Colette Lottor-Jacobi and 

Tracy Kindorf.) 
 

2.  2012 Goals 
a. Neighborhood suggestions? 
b. Continue to respond to the needs of the neighborhood & the City 
c. Looking for new social activities 

 
3. HENA “Treasury” 

a. No income and approx. $100 expenditure for the Garage Sale this year 
b. Current balance = $1370 

 
 
4. Officer Elections (Co-leader positions) 

a. Responsibilities include: 
i. Attending NGLA monthly meetings 
ii. Leading  grant applications 
iii. Responding  to the city when they need input for neighborhood issues 
iv. Organizing neighborhood social events* 
v. Publishing a newsletter at least once/year* 
vi. Maintaining website & email distribution list* 

 
*With the help of other volunteers from the neighborhood. 
 
 
  


